o Statement from BRISMES Council on the latest escalation in Israel/Palestine

BRISMES views with grave concern the latest escalation in Israel/Palestine, noting that yet again Palestinians are paying a disproportionate
price. As educators, we are acutely aware of the long history of Palestinian dispossession, and of the ways in which rounds of violence are
predictable without a just and comprehensive peace. We would like to:

1. Offer our solidarity to all members who are directly or indirectly affected by what is happening;

2. Circulate this collective letter, in support of the du_:]nltyr of Palestinians as a foundational principle of academic integrity, in case members
would like to sign: les AN« XiS.We

3. Remind members of the resolution passed at the BRISMES AGM of 2019, which expressed support for the boycott of Israeli academic
institutions that are complicit in occupation and settler colonialism: e resc

4. Remind members that the 2020 BRISMES AGM resolved to establish BRISMES Campaigns Limited to advocate for the boycott of

Israeli academic institutions. The public launch of BRISMES Campaigns will be held during the forthcoming BRISMES Annual

Conference (7 July 2021, 3.15—5.15 pm) If you would like to be involved with BRISMES Campaigns, please email the Secretary, Dr
Jamie Allinson, at jami Nso - email.co

- BRISMES Council, 20 May 2021



